
Dear Owners: 

You may recall that the Notice of Annual Meeting sent out in February 2020 sought 

volunteers to fill two vacancies on the Board ofDirectors because Tim Taylor resigned 

last August and Dean Haagenson chose not to run again. Heather Nelson was the only 

unitowner who submitted her name in time to be placed on the election ballot that was 

subsequently sent out before the MHHOAAnnual Meeting on March 31, 2020. 

Unfortunately, the Fountain Hills Community Center closed on a temporary basis. That 

left us without a venue for the AnnualMeeting, which attracts as many as 30 to 40 

people. So the Board decided to postpone the Annual Meeting until further notice. 

About the same time, Director Ron Durner submitted his resignation to be effective 

March 31 because he sold his unit. 

With all that in mind, the Board took emergency action to fill the three Board vacancies, 

which is allowed under Article IV, Section 5of the HOA By-laws. The Board would not 

have had enough Directors if this emergency action was not taken. 

The new Directors are: Heather Nelson, Ned Stafford, and Dan Thue. All are very 

qualified unit owners. Those Directors serve untilan election is held at the Annual 

Meeting. 

The new Board officers are: 

President - Tess Sufka 

Vice-President - Ben Huot 

Treasurer - Heather Nelson 

Secretary - Dan Thue 

Director at Large - Ned Stafford 

We will keep you posted when a new date and venue can be arranged for the 

postponed Annual Meeting. 


